
Candia Recycling & Energy Committee 
Public Meeting Minutes 

October 24, 2019 
 
 
 Attendance:  
Committee members Russ Dann, Gail Thomas, and Al Couch. 
 
In order to put together a specific plan for construction of the Swap shop addition, the 
committee had posted notices online and around town that any volunteers that are interested 
in helping with the construction should attend this meeting.  Volunteers that attended were:  
Ron Howe, Joe DiMaggio, Jason Gustin, and Brian Heaphy. 
 
Also, Russ and Al noted that during visits to the Recycling Center, several others have expressed 
interest in helping with the Swap Shop, but they could not make this meeting. 
 
The background of the project was discussed- why we were doing this, how it came about, how 
we plan to make good use of the addition, etc. We then discussed what might be the best day 
and time for the volunteers to start construction as a group. All agreed that Sundays would 
work best, and all agreed that it should be started as soon as possible to try to avoid any winter 
weather.  As the weather for this coming Sunday will be rainy, we all agreed to meet at the site 
on Sunday, Nov 3rd at 9 am.  
 
There was also discussion on the tools we will need to bring- between all the volunteers we 
should have everything we will need.  It was noted that all materials are already on site.   
 
The volunteers were thanked for showing up, and we will be looking forward to seeing them 
Nov 3rd so we can get started on this long awaited project. 
 
After the volunteers left, Russ, Gail and Al briefly discussed the quotes for heating the Swap  
Shop. As we need more information on the quotes, discussion on this will be delayed until the 
next meeting.  
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Al Couch, Recycling/Energy Committee member 
 


